
 

No. 8/4(01)PM/2013-NCW                   9
th

  May, 2013 

To 

 The Chief Secretary 

 Govt. Of NCT of Delhi 

 Delhi Secretariat 

 New Delhi-110 002 

 

Sir, 

 I am directed to state that the National Commission for Women  (NCW)                                                     

has taken suo motu cognizance and constituted an Inquiry Committee under Section 8(1), 

read with Section 10(1) and (4) of the NCW Act, 1990 to inquire into the media report titled 

“One held for Sarita Vihar gang rape of Odia Woman”.  

 

   After looking into the facts and circumstances of the present case, the Commission 

strongly recommends the following:- 

 

• The police should be pro-active in the investigation of the case which should 

lead to the arrest of the culprits at an early date.  

 

• Trials should be conducted in a fast track court ensuring speedy justice to the 

victim so that a correct and strong message is sent to society to resist from 

indulging in such heinous acts in future. 

 

• Some immediate relief to be provided to the victim and her family and take 

adequate steps should be taken to rehabilitate her and her dependents.  

 

• Immediately compensate the victim, provide her requisite medical facility and 

psychological counseling.  

 

• All employers, with female workers in night shift, be directed to make all 

proper arrangements for safe return of their female employees.  Because it is 

responsibility of the employer to ensure safe return of their female employee, 

particularly during night shifts. 

 

• The employer should, therefore, be brought under investigation and also be 

directed to compensate the victim immediately.  

 

 



I am directed to communicate that the State Government is requested to kindly take 

appropriate action in the matter and kindly intimate the Commission about action taken 

expeditiously. 

 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

Sd/- 

(Raj Singh) 

Deputy Secretary 

 

 


